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In 1982, he was given responsibility for 
Purchasing and Traffi c Departments and 
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(B.C.E. Engineering). He is a member of 
the American Iron and Steel Institute and 
American Institute of Mining and Metal-
lurgical Engineers.

President’s Message
1994

“Making Things Happen”

 As a member of the Association of 
Iron and Steel Engineers for 35 years, I 
am privileged to have the honor of being 
elected your President.
 The North American steel industry is 
now one of the most competitive in the 
world. Its quality and productivity are 
among the highest in the world. The man-
hours required to produce a ton of steel 
are among the lowest and continue to be 
driven lower.
 This is the result of a tremendous effort 
on the part of everyone in the industry, 
but most importantly by the engineers—
the engineers who are employed by all 
the various kinds of steel producers and 
the companies that serve them. They are 
people “who make things happen.”
 Although we have become more pro-
ductive, we lag behind other industrial-
ized countries in the development of new 
technology. That’s because the restruc-
turing our steel industry experienced over 
the past decade has seriously eroded our 
ability to develop new technologies. En-
gineers have responded to the challenge 
in creative ways by modifying existing 
facilities to improve productivity and qual-
ity as well as evaluating, modifying and 
installing the best the world has to offer. 
These activities should be supported by 
all engineers. The engineering divisions 
and technical subcommittees of the AISE 
are responding to that need.
 In our industry, there continues to be 
a capital shortage and production costs 
continue to be excessive. The labor 
component of unit cost remains too high. 
Strenuous efforts, therefore, must con-
tinue to reduce the various components 
whether they are the high cost of labor, 
material or energy. Lower cost and higher 
profi tability will provide additional cash for 
investment. Engineers and operators will 
have to continue to be creative “to make 
this happen.”
 Capital that is invested in the business 

must be returned quickly to the business. 
Therefore, the effi cient start-up of new 
equipment is critical. The time required 
to reach design production rates must be 
reduced to obtain the maximum benefi t 
from the new investment. Engineers play 
a key role in achieving these objectives.
 The AISE continues in a lead role in 
the development and dissemination of 
information on new technologies. The 
theme for the recent Iron and Steel 
Exposition, “International Technology for 
World Competition,” was an example of 
the Association’s commitment to advanc-
ing the technical and engineering phases 
of steel production and processing. Our 
members are “hands-on” people who “get 
things done,” and the AISE assists them 
by providing new technical programs, 
seminars and publications dealing with 
specifi c areas of new technology.
 The Executive Committee, the Board 
of AISE and I look forward to meeting the 
challenges and the opportunities that oc-
cur in 1994. We’re dedicated to helping you 
and your company “make things happen.”
   John M. Farley
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